GREAT BASIN COLLEGE
TAACCCT GRANT COMMITTEE, ROUND 3 & 4

MEETING MINUTES

September 25, 2015 & October 15, 2015
HTC 123, W122, P113, TMCC Dandini RDMT 315O
CHAIR:  S. Riley
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by S. Riley at 11:00 a.m.

PRESENT:
S. Riley


C. Luke

L. Frazier


A.Donnelli


R. Sidwell

M. Hassett
D. Byers


H. Allen

D. Douglas
J. Park



L. Mahlberg
T. Potter


P. Johnson
S. Rust


N. Reggiatore
B. Conton


M. McFarlane
S. Bhattarai


B. Murphy
Programmatic Update
a. Nursing / CNA
S.Rust reported that IAV classes are working better.  Students are doing well.  Students are doing skill check offs and clinicals.  Most of the equipment is in and being used.  CNA classes are being held every Friday in the lab and has 12 students enrolled.  CNA testing is being scheduled for the week after Thanksgiving in Winnemucca.

A.Donnelli reported that the nursing department is holding an Open Advisement meeting later in the day for pre-nursing students in Elko, Pahrump, Winnemucca, Battle Mountain and Ely.  This meeting is offered to give students an idea of what is required for application to the nursing program and to encourage individual advisements with nursing faculty.
b. Veteran’s Resource Center
J. Park reported that the Resource Center has seen 70 GI Bill students.  The Center has been very busy and is constantly referring students.  Students are feeling comfortable at the Center.  There are more mature, highly motivated Vets helping in the office and they are inspiring others.  The Center recently purchased a new coffee machine that will handle the additional traffic!

J.Park also reported that the recent painting class was a great success.  The class was free to veterans and cost $100 per person for non-vets.  They hope to have more of these art classes.  The DSO is moving from behind the Police Station to the GBC campus.  An exciting move that is in the approval process now.  
The Resource Center is working with the web master on a new webpage and hopes to have it online shortly.

A.Donnelli reported that she has received approval to give paramedic students 29 credits for courses (not clinicals) that match up to our GBC program courses.  There are a lot of paramedics in Nevada but they are not licensed with the National Registry and do not have a degree.  With this approval, these paramedics can up to 29 credits with appropriate documentation.  They will then have to do 31 credits at GBC:  40 hours (3 credits) of a Refresher course, 21 credits of general education, and 7 credits of elective courses.  The Paramedic Program admits two times per year:  fall and spring.  GBC is the only program in Nevada that is doing this.
Grant Components

a. Round 3 Monitoring Review Preliminary Findings
S.Riley reported that the formal results from the Round 3 monitoring review have not been received yet but will effect some procedures for Round 4. 

Reviewed preliminary findings with Round 3 team and implications for grant personnel.

b. Quarter Ending September 30th
c. Outcomes and Deliverables update
D. Byers reported that there are currently 12 CNA students enrolled in the Winnemucca class and 13 students in the Pahrump class.  The Pahrump nursing cohort consists of 5 students and the Winnemucca nursing cohort has 6 students.  An online CNA class will start on September 30th and so far has 5 students registered.
Purchasing & Budget Considerations

a. IAV Equipment Request in Progress for HSCI 108
S.Riley reported that she is processing the equipment request for the IAV equipment for HSCI 108.  She has requested some clarification from R.Hannu and as soon as that is received, it will be submitted for approval.
Fiscal/Administrative Updates
S.Riley asked if everyone had access to Dropbox for grant documents, policies and procedures.  A.Donnelli advised that Dropbox has not recently been a good option as once one person has gone over the limit, it will effect anyone using that “shared” box and will not update properly.  S.Riley will review other options.

S.Riley also noted that the EEO statement is not what DOL is wanting on any public notices.  New wording will be inserted on stickers and previous notices will need to be up-dated with the new working.

Evaluation from Third Party Evaluator for Millwright Programs (R3).  

GStar training will be announced soon for those that will be tracking students and other information.  

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Next Meeting Date:  October 23, 2015 
